
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting 

February 28, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Pat McCart at 7:03 pm at his residence. 

Present were the following Board Members: Pat McCart, President; David Best, Vice President; Fred 

Abeles, Secretary; Dan Dickey, Treasurer; AlisaBeth Nash, Membership; John Howard, At Large; Ken and 

Polly Light, Sales; John Jacobs, Librarian; Don Westergard, Communications. 

Last Meeting – Carl Jacobson presented a very good and exciting demonstration.  He was well versed in 

his presentation and he had everyone’s attention until the end.  Nobody left the meeting early. 

The President’s Challenge sphere contest went well.  Rolling the spheres was fun and the results were 

surprising.  The next challenge will be a perch-less birdhouse and it can be any size. 

Sawdust Session – John Howard showed how he makes a handle.  There were 7 or 8 new people.  We 

felt that the subject of the sawdust session demo should be advertised ahead in order to attract a few 

more people.  The President’s Challenge subject should be demonstrated at a sawdust session to show 

how it is done.  It would be nice to have a focus project at each sawdust session.  John Howard will host 

the next sawdust session in Pat’s absence.  The making of a birdhouse will be the focus at the next 

session. 

Next Meeting – Mini Symposium – Demonstrators will include the following:  Roy Lane, hollow forms; 

Harry Lincoln, pepper mills; Craig Chatterton, Cosmic Cloud; Carol Zandel, something fun; AlisaBeth 

Nash, pen turning; Bob Sievers, rose engine and Stephanie Lane, wood burning. 

April’s meeting will feature Mike Poirier showing his segmented coffee mugs, May’s meeting will be Eric 

Lofstrom following with a day-long demonstration on the following Saturday ($30 each participant) and 

possibly a Sunday session for 6 or 7 people.  June will be Fred Abeles showing pen turning and finishing, 

July meeting will be a panel discussion followed on July 23rd with the annual picnic/wood auction.  Ken 

Light has volunteered to be the auctioneer.  The annual cleanup at Nancy Sweazey’s house will be June 

17th instead of the Sawdust Session.  There will be no sawdust sessions in either July or August. 

Treasurer’s Report – Dan Dickey presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

The insurance that the club carries is for liability only and not the facility or demonstrator.  We need to 

look into the insurance that AAW offers.  There is concern about coverage especially at Nancy Sweazey’s 

during the Sawdust Sessions and other demonstrations/workshops there.  John Howard said he would 

look into improving the club’s insurance coverage.  

Membership – AlisaBeth say she still needs access to the credit card Square system.  Polly Light is to be 

included also.  Tim Spaulding will be contacted. 



Sales – Sales at last month’s meeting were $159.00.  Ken indicates he is short on sandpaper for sales and 

more needs to be ordered.  He also needs a source for gallon cans to repackage Anchor Seal that Pat 

has.  He also needs a source for AbraNet sanding products. 

Newsletter – Don said the deadline for the next newsletter will be March 5th.  It was noted that the 

officers listed on the website do not match what the newsletter publishes.  A review is necessary.  The 

Mentor list also needs to be revised.  Pat should ask at the April meeting for the people wanting to be 

club mentors and proper training for the mentors should be established.  The sponsor list also needs to 

be revised. 

Webmaster – No report 

Librarian – John Jacobs presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

Open discussion – A raffle will be held for Jay Shepard’s bowl and Bruce Campbell’s box.  Tickets will be 

$5.00 each or $20 for 5 tickets.  A minimum of 50 tickets must be sold.  The raffle will be held at the July 

meeting as long as the ticket quota has been met.  Sales will be responsible for selling the tickets. 

Ken Light said he knows of a tree that is available to our members in trade for firewood.  The tree is 

possibly English Walnut and it is up to 3’ in diameter and is located in Tacoma. 

Jay Shepard’s meeting handout needs to be scanned so it can be published on our website.  John 

Howard said he will take care of it. 

Adjourn – Dan Dickey moved and John Jacobs seconded the motion to adjourn at 8:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Fred Abeles, Secretary 

  













 


